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November 3, 2014

Hon. John H. Sugiyama
Chair, Probate and Mental Health
Advisory Committee

Dear Judge Sugiyama:

Thank you for providing me an opportunity to make a presentation to the Advisory Committee.  My
colleagues and I look forward to a favorable recommendation by the Committee for the creation of
a task force to look into alleged deficiencies in the Limited Conservatorship System.  

People with developmental disabilities who are named as potential conservatees deserve effective
legal representation throughout such proceedings.  They also deserve well informed participants in this
system – judges, investigators, attorneys, Regional Center staff, and others – so that the administration
of justice complies with constitutional and statutory mandates.  It appears that systemic and
operational flaws are precluding this from happening, at least in some parts of the state.

When major deficiencies in the general conservatorship system – affecting seniors and others with
cognitive incapacities – were brought to the attention of the Chief Justice and the Judicial Council in
2006, the response of the judicial system was swift.  A Probate Task Force was immediately formed
to investigate problems in the system and to make recommendations for reform.  The Task Force did
its job and, as a result, court rules were modified and new statutes were enacted.

People with developmental disabilities deserve the same swift response as seniors received.  A
statewide Task Force on Limited Conservatorships should be created.  To avoid any potential conflicts
of interest, it should be composed of people who are not currently, or have not recently been, direct
participants in the Limited Conservatorship System.  It is their conduct that will be reviewed by he
Task Force.  A more appropriate role for current or recent participants would be to testify as witnesses
at hearings, to submit materials to the Task Force, and to be interviewed by Task Force committees. 
The study should be conducted by people who do not have a direct stake in its conclusions.

You asked me to identify possible outcomes from such a Task Force.  I have done so.  I have also
summarized the need for such a Task Force and the general areas of inquiry on which the Task Force
should focus its attention.  I look forward to discussing these issues, and answering any questions of
Committee members, at the meeting.

Respectfully,

Thomas F. Coleman
Legal Director








































